[image: ][image: ]Swingate Primary School
Believe, Learn and Achieve
FS2 Newsletter~ Term 1
September 2024
Welcome to Swingate Primary School! We are very proud of our beautiful school and we are looking forward to growing and learning with you. Together we will become brave, resilient, responsible and empathetic individuals. We really enjoyed meeting you on the transition morning and have loved getting to know your children over the past few days. The children have settled in really well and are beginning to learn the school and class routines. We have so many fun activities planned where they will learn lots of new things. We are ready for an incredible year together making super memories.  
For our first term in school we will be talking about ourselves, our families and where we live. We will be getting to know each other and making lots of new friends. We will be exploring our classroom and outside area and all the wonderful toys we have to play with. We will be reading lots of stories, singing nursery rhymes, counting and learning new things.
As part of our ‘All About Me’ topic could we ask for every child to bring into school a photograph of their family and of themselves as a baby. This will be used to create a display therefore could we please ask that it not be your most precious photograph. A copy would be sufficient. This will be returned in Term 2. 
During this term we will also be looking at ‘People Who Help Us’. If we have any parents or carers that are dentists, doctors, nurses, firefighters, etc and you would like to come and share with the children please speak to your class teacher.
Uniform
The children have started their first school term looking super smart and very proud to wear their Swingate uniform. Could we please remind all parents that hair bows must be plain blue and no more than 2.5 inches in size.
WOW Books 
Your child will be bringing home a pink ‘WOW’ book. This is for anything amazing that you would like to share with us. This can be things you have been doing at home or when you are out and about. We will also be sticking in challenges for you to complete together so keep a look out for these. To help us with our learning this term, join in at home by discussing people in your family with your child. 

Reading Books 
[image: Set of cartoon children reading books. Vector by masastarus on ...]Initially your child will bring home two books. One will be chosen by their teacher which they will be learning to read and the other one they will have chosen from the school library.  At Swingate reading is really important to us. We call our guided reading time ‘Swingate’s Love of Reading’ or SLOR for short. An extra book will then go home. This is a book that the children will be familiar with and will help to build their confidence to learn to read independently. Every term we will read a new class book as we love to get to know new characters from stories and find out what they get up to.
Please take the time to read with your child and encourage them to read, predict stories from pictures and tell stories to you. It’s really important that we know when your child has read at home so please write this in their contact book. There will be rewards and prizes for those children that do read at least three times a week.

[image: Cartoon Alphabet Characters A-M - Download From Over 60 Million ...]Squiggle Whilst You Wiggle/Dough Disco/PE
This year we have decided to continue ‘Squiggle Whilst You Wiggle’. This is an Early Years Writing Programme. It uses dance and large movements to help children develop the fine motor control they need for writing. Children will learn a new gross motor movement to a piece of music.

Dough Disco is a programme to help us improve our fine/gross motor skills. This helps us develop beautiful writing and cutting skills as well as various fun, engaging activities to support mark making, counting, investigating and creative skills. Although we will be keeping active and taking part in physical activities like riding the bikes and scooters, we will also be having PE lessons. We will start getting changed for PE in Term two, so you still have some time to get their PE kits! Please ensure your child has the correct PE kit with all items named.

We have lots of exciting activities throughout the term where you can get involved with your child’s learning. Please look out for more information for these events in your emails.  

We really look forward to working with you this year and know your child will have a super time. Together we are Team Swingate 

Key Dates
20/09/2024 – Individual Photos
04/10/2024 – Grandparent’s Day
01/10/2024 – Sibling Photos
17/10/2024 – Pumpkin Picking
18/10/2024 – Pumpkin Carving 2.30pm
18/10/2023 – Last Day of Term
Tuesday 29/10/2024 – Term 2
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